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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO JANUARY 19, 2022 (8:30 a.m.) 

 

Correspondence 

(1) January 12, 2022, regarding “North Vancouver city plan calls for major 
transportation shift - North Shore News” 

(2) January 13, 2022, regarding “Re: January 24th Council Meeting” 

(3) January 14, 2022, regarding “Fwd: Storm damage recovery on our Seawalk” 

(4) 8 submissions, January 15-18, 2022, regarding Proposed Relocation of 
Pickleball Courts 

(5) L. and L. Jorgensen, January 18, 2022, regarding “Energy Efficiency  
REBATE - follow up” 

(6) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Public Art Advisory Committee 
Navvy Jack Point Park & Weston Park Public Art Subcommittee meeting 
November 3, 2021; and Public Art Advisory Committee meeting  
November 17, 2021 

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 

(7) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country), 
January 13, 2022, regarding “Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Extension of loan 
forgiveness repayment deadline for CEBA & RRRF” 

Responses to Correspondence 

(8) Manager of Legislative Operations, January 14, 2022, response to BC Council, 
Girl Guides of Canada regarding “Guiding Lights Across BC - Feb 22 2022” 
 

(9) Manager of Legislative Operations, January 14, 2022, response regarding  
“Re: January 24th Council Meeting” 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Thursday, January 13, 2022 9:10 AM 
cor respondence 
Re: January 24th Council Meeting 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organizatio n from email address�. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender a nd know the content is safe. If you be�cious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM. 

I am a resident of Horseshoe Bay and understand that a motion is being considered to make changes to parking in some 
areas of the Village. I would like to have the opportunity to speak at the meeting. 
Please advise 
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From:
Sent: Friday, January 14, 2022 5:05 PM
To: correspondence
Cc: Sue Ketler
Subject: Fwd: Storm damage recovery on our Seawalk

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address  . Do not click links 
or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is suspicious, 
please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Sent from my iPad 

Begin forwarded message: 

> Mayor and Council:
>
> Hats off and congratulations to the Parks Department and all involved in the amazing pace of the cleanup on our
Seawalk.  
> Given their performance maybe you should appoint them Project Managers over the much delayed Original Municipal
Hall renovations.
>
>
>
> West Vancouver 
>  
> Sent from my iPad 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Saturday, January 15, 2022 12:17 PM 
correspondence 
Pickleball courts 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address�. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�spicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We understand that "temporary" Pickleball courts are proposed for our neighbourhood. 

s 22(1)We have the tennis courts in McKechnie Park fo-tfffW and have often heard the sounds from a maximum of 
4 players at a time. It has not been terribly disturbing, but the idea of 4 Pickleball courts with 4 players on each team and the 
shouting back and forth noted by citizens in other neighbourhoods who live near Pickleball courts most certainly make us oppose 
this proposal. 

The word "temporary" was used when the Federal Government established income tax during the war years. Once money is spent 
to change the tennis courts we suspect the temptation to leave Pickleball there could well result in a similar outcome. 

Most people in Bayridge and McKechnie Park areas moved here for tranquillity and privacy. Extra traffic and parking on the local 
streets will not be welcome. 

Hopefully you will reconsider this proposal and choose a non- residential area. 
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From: 

Sent: 
To: 

Cc: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Monday, January 17, 2022 2:45 PM 
correspondence 
Mary-Ann Booth; Craig Cameron; Peter Lambur; Nora Gambioli; Bill Soprovich; Sharon 
Thompson; Marcus Wong 
Temporary Pickleball Courts in McKechnie Park 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address-.mDIIIIIIII. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�uspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM.

Dear Mayor and Council 

We received a hand delivered notice on Friday about the proposed pickleball court in McKechnie Park. I do not have to 
tell you about how divisive pickleball courts are as you just have to go to your experience on 29th or reference all the 
articles and push back on these courts in other communities. My first concern is the nature of this last minute targeted 
notification, as all affected residents should have an opportunity to address this issue. I know that there is at least one 
home that is to the courts that received no notification so I assume there are probably more. I also take 
issue with this last minute approach without any sort of information or studies specific to McKechnie Park. 

s 22(1) s 22(1) , that we use all summer, . I can tell you from our many years of experience that 
we can clearly hear tennis and talking when the courts are in use so we have to assume that the impact of pickleball 
based on all of the information available will be substantial. If you actually took the time to understand the local 
conditions of the courts in McKechnie Park you would realize that the north side of the courts are set into a rock wall 
creating a sort of acoustical sounding board that helps to resonate sound towards any lots to the south east and west. 
Most of the lots in this direction are downhill which further increases the possibility for the type of sound waves created 
by the ball paddle contact to carry further. 

You should also take time to understand that the current tennis courts are used by the local community for tennis, 
hockey, soccer and just running around. My family has enjoyed this for years. In addition we all know the lack of facilities 
in the community for youth to hang out. The courts and the park provide this very necessary opportunity. We know for a 
fact that if the pickleball so called temporary use (this I find hard to comprehend to be temporary once the money is 
spent) goes ahead that the courts will be swarmed with activity. These will be players from all over the north shore and 
not just west van. So where do they park, where are the washroom facilities and who is going to pick up the garbage? 
Garbage cleanup has never been a priority for the municipality in McKechnie park and specifically around the tennis 
courts. I invite all of council to take the time to walk the park and try and understand the actual local conditions. Oh, by 
the way, be careful as there is also no budget to remove any of the dead, dangerous and hanging trees and limbs. 

McKechnie is a Natural Area Park with a very diverse range of wildlife that includes nesting eagles, owls, bears, bobcats 
(most recent siting last week), coyotes and an endless list of birds. Any impact from noise should take this into 
consideration. 

It does not seem reasonable to me that you just take a problem from one part of the community and stick it in the 
middle of another part of the community without proper consultation. We do not want to mirror the mistakes that were 
made at 29th where the local residents were forced at their own expense to do the work that the municipality should 
have done up front. We are here and more than capable of participating in a study that shows us the impacts. Please 
show us this respect. 

Sincerely, 
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West Vancouver 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Monday, January 17, 2022 4:28 PM 

correspondence 

Pickle Ball in McKechnie Park 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address�. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If y�uspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

It has come to my attention that the district is planning on "temporarily" installing pickle ball on the tennis courts in 
McKechnie Park. I have some concerns with that as I am aware there is quite a lot of noise that results from playing this 
game. I am aware of this as and the sound of their playing can be heard 
clearlvCffffl The sounds of one family playing on one court once in a while is a little annoying but the idea of 
listening to that sound all day long would be very disturbing. I understand the courts at 29th have resulted in a lot of 
complaints from neighbours. I wouldn't expect any different from this neighbourhood. 

The level of activity and noise this activity would invite does also seem counter to the natural park setting of McKechnie 
park which is enjoyed regularly by folks in the neighborhood and others who come to enjoy the natural beauty. 

I hope you will reconsider this proposal and look for a more appropriate location. 

Thanks, 
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From:
Sent: Monday, January 17, 2022 6:53 PM
To: correspondence
Cc: Mary-Ann Booth; Craig Cameron; Peter Lambur; Nora Gambioli; Bill Soprovich; Sharon 

Thompson; Marcus Wong
Subject: Potential relocation of pickleball courts to McKechnie Park
Attachments: Doc5.docx

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address  . Do not 
click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Council, 
Here is my letter of objection to the potential relocation of pickleball courts to McKechnie Park. 

Best Regards, 

s. 22(1)
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 West Vancouver 
 

January 17, 2022 
 
Dear Mayor and Council, 
I am writing to register my objection to the proposed “temporary” siting of pickleball courts on 
the current tennis courts site in McKechnie Park. I use quotation marks as I don’t believe for a 
moment that these courts are intended to be temporary.  
 
The community objections to the siting of pickleball courts near residential areas is well 
documented now world- wide. Pickleball courts have been chased out of their various locations 
for the same reasons that council has agreed to move the West Vancouver 29th Street courts: 
NOISE- lots of it. In the lower mainland alone pickleball courts have already been removed from 
the Chestnut Way Park in Port Moody, from Squamish, and Tolmie Park (Victoria). There are 
readily available articles on the internet about communities further afield, including Brockville 
and various US cities. The sport knows it has a problem: Currently, residents in Newport Beach, 
CA, and in Charlston, SC. have filed lawsuits over the disruptive noise. West Vancouver Council 
has just dealt with a  law suit as a result of the 29th St. PB court debacle. I would think the 
electorate might find it incredulous if the council walk blindly into another similar situation. 
 
Noise Pollution 
Spendrian and Wills, Acoustic and Noise Control Engineers from Tuscon, AZ. Were 
commissioned by Pickleball Associations to produce a report on how the sport can mitigate the 
noise factor, because it is making it very difficult for the sport to be accepted in any residential 
areas (I believe West Vancouver Council have a copy of this report). The report states, “The 
impulsive sound of the rackets striking balls creates stress, fatigue and anxiety that can affect 
concentration, and the ability of people to relax or sleep”. As many more people are staying 
home all day due to work from home restrictions/advice then many more people will be 
affected by any noise within their living environment.  
 
Having some understanding of the physics of sound is helpful: 
Higher pitched sounds are generally perceived as more annoying. The hard pickleball hitting the 
hard bat produces a high- pitched loud tap of approximately 70 decibels (db) 100 feet away 
from the strike of the ball. This is comparable with the volume of highway noise. 
To give some further context, background noise in a quiet residential area is approximately 40 
db (quieter within McKechnie Park), a noisy restaurant is around 85db and a nearby 
snowmobile is around 100db (pain threshold). 
People who live 100 ft away from a pickleball court will be experiencing this high pithed tap at a 
volume over 30db louder than average background noise. Each time a sound level is increased 
by 10db it will sound twice as loud- this is the exponential nature of db increases. Hence, an 
increase of even 30db is 10db + 10db + 10db or 2x as loud x2 times as loud x2 times as loud or 8 
TIMES AS LOUD.  The natural amphitheatre effect of the placement of the McKechnie tennis 
courts will further amplify any noise from pickleball courts (the frequency of the tennis ball 

s. 22(1)
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hitting the softer strings of the tennis racket is of a lower pitch and volume which is why there 
are few noise complaints about tennis courts in residential areas). 

As you know, the smaller pickleball court will allow for 8 courts within the 2 McKechnie Park 
tennis courts. There are typically 4 players per court, hence up to 24 people striking the 8 
pickleballs in use. The balls are not struck simultaneously and so the noise is not tap     tap     tap 
tap. It will be taptaptaptaptaptaptaptaptaptap……… The conclusion from the report was that 
while there are some quite costly techniques that reduce sound pollution from PB, in 
residential areas indoor courts are the best solution. 

Now let’s talk about parking 
If the vocal pickleball lobby objected to the proposed Ambleside Park area as a new location for 
their courts on the grounds of insufficient parking, then they need to be informed that there is 
even less parking here around McKechnie Park. There is effectively no parking on McKechnie 
Road itself. If cars do park on McKechnie they will potentially be blocking Emergency vehicle 
access. Remember, people at the 29th St courts drove there, typically in their own cars.  We are 
told by the PB lobby themselves that any pickleball courts will be well used, so that means 1 car 
per player @ 24 players PLUS the sub in players waiting to play in for their turn, so upwards of 
30 cars at any one time. 

Toilet facilites 
There are no toilet facilities in McKechnie, as you are aware. If porta potties are to be placed 
within this beautiful park, they would have to be near the entrance on Mathers for the 
purposes of emptying the toilets. 30 plus people every couple of hours will mean a lot of 
emptying which means higher costs. Of course not everyone may be willing to take the walk all 
the way to the end to use the facilities… 

McKechnie Park: A Natural Area Park 
It will no longer be a natural area park with 30 people rotating every couple of hours, high noise 
levels, porta potties and cars parked all over the place. West Vancouver Council would have to 
be prepared to formally remove this designation from McKechnie Park which would require 
further community input. 

Nesting Eagles within McKechnie Park 
Having outlined the nature and volume of the PB game, there should be genuine concern about 
the potential harmful effects of this noise on the nesting eagles within the park. Different 
eagles respond differently to environmental noise pollution. Under noise duress, It has been 
observed that eagles continue to visit their nests but do so less and less. Ultimately, they may 
completely abandon the nest as a result of continued noise disturbance.  
The bald eagle was on the endangered species list as recently as 2007. Its removal from that list 
was as a result of concerted public and political will, including the formulation of the 
Endangered Species Act. It is our responsibility as stewards of the land to help maintain the 



strength and growth of the bald eagle population within Canada, and most certainly within our 
own community of West Vancouver. 
 
The suggested relocation of the 29th St. Pickleball courts to McKechnie Park is Inappropriate. 
There will be residential disturbance due to noise. Parking disruption in a area with limited 
parking will ensue.  McKechnie Park cannot be designated A Natural Area Park with 70db noise 
emitting from its centre at a radius of 100 ft. The disturbance to wildlife and to Bald Eagles in 
particular will be real and cannot be ignored. As Ambleside Park is already an area for outdoor 
recreation it makes far more sense to place the picklball courts there, as originally suggested by 
council. Pickleball is a growing sport. It’s a fun sport, and one I may well play myself one day, 
but not at the expense of the peace and enjoyment of other people. West Vancouver might do 
well to include indoor courts as part of their long term community planning. 
 
Sincerely, 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Pickleball BC <info@pickleballbc.ca> 

Tuesday, January 18, 2022 1 :54 PM 

correspondence 

Pickleball in West Vancouver 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address pickleballbc@gmail.com. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM. 

I take extra interest in the local situation - I live on the North Shore. 

I first heard the McKechnie Park idea being floated a few months ago. So I drove out to see the place. 
Couple unused tennis courts on the reservoir, perimeter fence in place etc. 

For the life of me I could not figure out where people park to get to access that location though. The 
streets are quite narrow and if one thinks pickleball in the usual sense there could be 25 cars 
driving around looking for spots. I had to park in the maintenance lane access way. 

So I say - did I miss something? 

Walter Knecht 

President 

s 22(1) 
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From: 

Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 
Attachments: 

s 22(1) 

Tuesday, January 18, 2022 6:02 PM 
correspondence 
Opposition to McKechnie Park Pickleball Courts 
LT WV _BVBR.docx 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addresslllllllllllEIZI. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If y�picious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Please see attached my opposition to proposed McKechnie Park Pickleball Courts. 

s· 
s 22(1) 

West Vancouver, BC 
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West Vancouver, BC 

January 17, 2022

SUBJECT: Opposition to Proposed McKechnie Park Pickleball Courts 

Dear Mayor and Council  correspondence@westvancouver.ca 

I am writing to register my objection to the proposed “temporary” siting of pickleball courts on 
the current tennis courts site in McKechnie Park. I use quotation marks as I don’t believe for a 
moment that these courts are intended to be temporary.  

The community objections to the siting of pickleball courts near residential areas is well 
documented now world‐ wide. Pickleball courts have been chased out of their various locations 
for the same reasons that council has agreed to move the West Vancouver 29th Street courts: 
NOISE‐ lots of it. In the lower mainland alone pickleball courts have already been removed from 
the Chestnut Way Park in Port Moody, from Squamish, and Tolmie Park (Victoria). There are 
readily available articles on the internet about communities further afield, including Brockville 
and various US cities. The sport knows it has a problem: Currently, residents in Newport Beach, 
CA, and in Charlston, SC. have filed lawsuits over the disruptive noise. West Vancouver Council 
has just dealt with a  law suit as a result of the 29th St. PB court debacle. I would think the 
electorate might find it incredulous if the council walk blindly into another similar situation. 

Noise Pollution: 

Spendrian and Wills, Acoustic and Noise Control Engineers from Tuscon, AZ. Were 
commissioned by Pickleball Associations to produce a report on how the sport can mitigate the 
noise factor, because it is making it very difficult for the sport to be accepted in any residential 
areas (I believe West Vancouver Council have a copy of this report). The report states, “The 
impulsive sound of the rackets striking balls creates stress, fatigue and anxiety that can affect 
concentration, and the ability of people to relax or sleep”. As many more people are staying 
home all day due to work from home restrictions/advice then many more people will be 
affected by any noise within their living environment.  

Having some understanding of the physics of sound is helpful: 

Higher pitched sounds are generally perceived as more annoying. The hard pickleball hitting the 
hard bat produces a high‐pitched loud tap of approximately 70 decibels (db) 100 feet away 
from the strike of the ball. This is comparable with the volume of highway noise. 
To give some further context, background noise in a quiet residential area is approximately 40 
db (quieter within McKechnie Park), a noisy restaurant is around 85db and a nearby 
snowmobile is around 100db (pain threshold). 
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People who live 100 ft away from a pickleball court will be experiencing this high‐pitched tap at 
a volume over 30db louder than average background noise. Each time a sound level is increased 
by 10db it will sound twice as loud‐ this is the exponential nature of db increases. Hence, an 
increase of even 30db is 10db + 10db + 10db or 2x as loud x2 times as loud x2 times as loud or 8 
TIMES AS LOUD.  The natural amphitheatre effect of the placement of the McKechnie tennis 
courts will further amplify any noise from pickleball courts (the frequency of the tennis ball 
hitting the softer strings of the tennis racket is of a lower pitch and volume which is why there 
are few noise complaints about tennis courts in residential areas). 

As you know, the smaller pickleball court will allow for 8 courts within the 2 McKechnie Park 
tennis courts. There are typically 4 players per court, hence up to 24 people striking the 8 
pickleballs in use. The balls are not struck simultaneously and so the noise is not tap     tap     tap     
tap. It will be taptaptaptaptaptaptaptaptaptap……… The conclusion from the report was that 
while there are some quite costly techniques that reduce sound pollution from PB, in 
residential areas indoor courts are the best solution. 

Now let’s talk about parking: 

If the vocal pickleball lobby objected to the proposed Ambleside Park area as a new location for 
their courts on the grounds of insufficient parking, then they need to be informed that there is 
even less parking here around McKechnie Park. There is effectively no parking on McKechnie 
Road itself. If cars do park on McKechnie they will potentially be blocking Emergency vehicle 
access. Remember, people at the 29th St courts drove there, typically in their own cars.  We are 
told by the PB lobby themselves that any pickleball courts will be well used, so that means 1 car 
per player @ 24 players PLUS the sub in players waiting to play in for their turn, so upwards of 
30 cars at any one time. 

Toilet facilities: 

There are no toilet facilities in McKechnie, as you are aware. If porta potties are to be placed 
within this beautiful park, they would have to be near the entrance on Mathers for the 
purposes of emptying the toilets. 30 plus people every couple of hours will mean a lot of 
emptying which means higher costs. Of course, not everyone may be willing to take the walk all 
the way to the end to use the facilities… 

McKechnie Park: A Natural Area Park: 

It will no longer be a natural area park with 30 people rotating every couple of hours, high noise 
levels, porta potties and cars parked all over the place. West Vancouver Council would have to 
be prepared to formally remove this designation from McKechnie Park which would require 
further community input. 



 
 
 
Nesting Eagles within McKechnie Park: 
 
Having outlined the nature and volume of the PB game, there should be genuine concern about 
the potential harmful effects of this noise on the nesting eagles within the park. Different 
eagles respond differently to environmental noise pollution. Under noise duress, It has been 
observed that eagles continue to visit their nests but do so less and less. Ultimately, they may 
completely abandon the nest as a result of continued noise disturbance.  
The bald eagle was on the endangered species list as recently as 2007. Its removal from that list 
was as a result of concerted public and political will, including the formulation of the 
Endangered Species Act. It is our responsibility as stewards of the land to help maintain the 
strength and growth of the bald eagle population within Canada, and most certainly within our 
own community of West Vancouver. 
 
The suggested relocation of the 29th St. Pickleball courts to McKechnie Park is Inappropriate. 
There will be residential disturbance due to noise. Parking disruption in a area with limited 
parking will ensue.  McKechnie Park cannot be designated A Natural Area Park with 70db noise 
emitting from its centre at a radius of 100 ft. The disturbance to wildlife and to Bald Eagles in 
particular will be real and cannot be ignored. As Ambleside Park is already an area for outdoor 
recreation it makes far more sense to place the pickleball courts there, as originally suggested 
by council. Pickleball is a growing sport. It’s a fun sport, and one I may well play myself one day, 
but not at the expense of the peace and enjoyment of other people. West Vancouver might do 
well to include indoor courts as part of their long‐term community planning. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

s. 22(1)



From: 
Sent: 

To: 
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Tuesday, January 18, 2022 6:26 PM 

correspondence 

Fwd: Opposition to McKechnie Park Pickleball Courts 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addresslllllllllllllll. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�spicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM.
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West Vancouver, BC 

-

J anua1y 1 7, 2022 

SUBJECT: Opposition to Proposed McKechnie Park Pickleball Comts 

Dear Mayor and Council conespondence@westvancouver.ca 

I am writing to register my objection to the proposed "tempora1y" siting of pickleball courts on the 
cunent tennis courts site in McKechnie Park. I use quotation marks as I don't believe for a moment 
that these courts are intended to be tempora1y. 

The community objections to the siting of pickleball comts near residential areas is well 
documented now world- wide. Pickleball comts have been chased out of their various locations for 
the same reasons that council has agreed to move the West Vancouver 29th Street comts: NOISE­
lots of it. In the lower mainland alone pickleball courts have already been removed from the 
Chestnut Way Park in Port Moody, from Squamish, and Tolmie Park (Victoria). There are readily 
available articles on the internet about communities fmther afield, including Brookville and various 
US cities. The sp01t knows it has a problem: Cunently, residents in Newport Beach, CA, and in 
Charlston, SC. have filed lawsuits over the dis1uptive noise. West Vancouver Council has just dealt 
with a law suit as a result of the 29th St. PB court debacle. I would think the electorate might find it 
incredulous if the council walk blindly into another similar situation. 

1 
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Noise Pollution: 

Spendrian and Wills, Acoustic and Noise Control Engineers from Tuscon, AZ. Were commissioned 
by Pickleball Associations to produce a report on how the sport can mitigate the noise factor, 
because it is making it very difficult for the sport to be accepted in any residential areas (I believe 
West Vancouver Council have a copy of this report). The report states, “The impulsive sound of the 
rackets striking balls creates stress, fatigue and anxiety that can affect concentration, and the ability 
of people to relax or sleep”. As many more people are staying home all day due to work from home 
restrictions/advice then many more people will be affected by any noise within their living 
environment. 

Having some understanding of the physics of sound is helpful: 

Higher pitched sounds are generally perceived as more annoying. The hard pickleball hitting the 
hard bat produces a high-pitched loud tap of approximately 70 decibels (db) 100 feet away from the 
strike of the ball. This is comparable with the volume of highway noise. 

To give some further context, background noise in a quiet residential area is approximately 40 db 
(quieter within McKechnie Park), a noisy restaurant is around 85db and a nearby snowmobile is 
around 100db (pain threshold). 

People who live 100 ft away from a pickleball court will be experiencing this high-pitched tap at a 
volume over 30db louder than average background noise. Each time a sound level is increased by 
10db it will sound twice as loud- this is the exponential nature of db increases. Hence, an increase 
of even 30db is 10db + 10db + 10db or 2x as loud x2 times as loud x2 times as loud or 8 TIMES 
AS LOUD. The natural amphitheatre effect of the placement of the McKechnie tennis courts will 
further amplify any noise from pickleball courts (the frequency of the tennis ball hitting the softer 
strings of the tennis racket is of a lower pitch and volume which is why there are few noise 
complaints about tennis courts in residential areas). 

As you know, the smaller pickleball court will allow for 8 courts within the 2 McKechnie Park 
tennis courts. There are typically 4 players per court, hence up to 24 people striking the 8 
pickleballs in use. The balls are not struck simultaneously and so the noise is not tap tap tap tap. It 
will be taptaptaptaptaptaptaptaptaptap……… The conclusion from the report was that while there 
are some quite costly techniques that reduce sound pollution from PB, in residential areas indoor 
courts are the best solution. 

Now let’s talk about parking: 
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If the vocal pickleball lobby objected to the proposed Ambleside Park area as a new location for 
their courts on the grounds of insufficient parking, then they need to be informed that there is even 
less parking here around McKechnie Park. There is effectively no parking on McKechnie Road 
itself. If cars do park on McKechnie they will potentially be blocking Emergency vehicle access. 
Remember, people at the 29th St courts drove there, typically in their own cars. We are told by the 
PB lobby themselves that any pickleball courts will be well used, so that means 1 car per player @ 
24 players PLUS the sub in players waiting to play in for their turn, so upwards of 30 cars at any 
one time. 

Toilet facilities: 

There are no toilet facilities in McKechnie, as you are aware. If porta potties are to be placed within 
this beautiful park, they would have to be near the entrance on Mathers for the purposes of 
emptying the toilets. 30 plus people every couple of hours will mean a lot of emptying which 
means higher costs. Of course, not everyone may be willing to take the walk all the way to the end 
to use the facilities… 

McKechnie Park: A Natural Area Park: 

It will no longer be a natural area park with 30 people rotating every couple of hours, high noise 
levels, porta potties and cars parked all over the place. West Vancouver Council would have to be 
prepared to formally remove this designation from McKechnie Park which would require further 
community input. 

Nesting Eagles within McKechnie Park: 

Having outlined the nature and volume of the PB game, there should be genuine concern about the 
potential harmful effects of this noise on the nesting eagles within the park. Different eagles 
respond differently to environmental noise pollution. Under noise duress, It has been observed that 
eagles continue to visit their nests but do so less and less. Ultimately, they may completely abandon 
the nest as a result of continued noise disturbance. 

The bald eagle was on the endangered species list as recently as 2007. Its removal from that list 
was as a result of concerted public and political will, including the formulation of the Endangered 
Species Act. It is our responsibility as stewards of the land to help maintain the strength and growth 
of the bald eagle population within Canada, and most certainly within our own community of West 
Vancouver. 
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The suggested relocation of the 29th St. Pickleball courts to McKechnie Park is Inappropriate. 
There will be residential disturbance due to noise. Parking disruption in a area with limited parking 
will ensue. McKechnie Park cannot be designated A Natural Area Park with 70db noise emitting 
from its centre at a radius of 100 ft. The disturbance to wildlife and to Bald Eagles in particular will 
be real and cannot be ignored. As Ambleside Park is already an area for outdoor recreation it makes 
far more sense to place the pickleball courts there, as originally suggested by council. Pickleball is 
a growing sport. It’s a fun sport, and one I may well play myself one day, but not at the expense of 
the peace and enjoyment of other people. West Vancouver might do well to include indoor courts 
as part of their long-term community planning. 

  

Sincerely, 

West Vancouver, BC 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

Subject: 

Lars Jorgensen 
s 22(1) 

Tuesday, January 18, 2022 12:49 PM 

correspondence 

Lone Jorqensen 

Energy Efficiency REBATE - follow up 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address�. Do not click links 
or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. �picious, please 
report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Counsel, 

This is a friendly reminder for the West Vancouver City Counsel, in light of cmTent budget discussions, - that 
there are few- if any, - better uses of environmental-dollars than the "REPLENNISHMENT OF THE ENERGY 
EFFICIENCY-REBATE- PROGRAM". 

Counselman Gambioli was proactive- and kind enough to share her assessment with me a few months back -
and we (my wife and I), should like to acknowledge this proactiveness by offering to the Counsel a number of 
specific recommendations for making the rebate an even more efficient incentive toward sustainability - IF so 
requested? 

Meanwhile, we have been advised to also share these recommendations with Clean BC for potential 
implementation provice-wide. 

Their bottom line is that incentives can be slightly better directed without creating more bmeaucracy! 

We thank you for working to improve om community and we hope you won't hesitate to draw on om "pa1tly­
involuntaiy- and humbly, considerable expe1tice" in the field of practical improvements to energy efficiency. 

Lone & Lars J0rgensen 

Ok to publish om names 
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THE CORPORATION OF THE DISTRICT OF WEST VANCOUVER 
PUBLIC ART ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

NAWY JACK POINT PARK & WESTON PARK PUBLIC ART 
SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

VIA ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATION FACILITIES 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 2021 

Committee Members: 8. Kaiser (Chair), P. Azarm Motamedi, and P. Patkau attended 
the meeting via electronic communication facilities. 

Staff: D. Niedermayer, Senior Manager, Cultural Services; and F. Costa, Committee 
Clerk, attended the meeting via electronic communication facilities. 

Guest: E. Fiss attended the meeting via electronic communication facilities. 

1. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 1 :01 p.m.

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the November 3, 2021 Navvy Jack Point Park & Weston Park Public Art
Subcommittee meeting agenda be approved as circulated.

CARRIED 

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the October 26, 2021 Nawy Jack Point Park & Weston Park Public Art
Subcommittee meeting minutes be adopted as circulated.

PUBLIC QUESTIONS 

4. PUBLIC QUESTIONS

There were no questions.

NEXT MEETING 

5. NEXT MEETING

It was Moved and Seconded:

CARRIED 

THAT the next Nawy Jack Point Park & Weston Park Public Art Subcommittee
meeting be scheduled for December 15, 2021 at 2 p.m.

CARRIED 

NOVEMBER 3, 2021 NAWY JACK POINT PARK & WESTON PARK PUBLIC ART SUBCOMMITTEE MINUTES M-1 
4312297v1 
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THE CORPORATION OF THE DISTRICT OF WEST VANCOUVER 
PUBLIC ART ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

VIA ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATION FACILITIES 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 17, 2021 

Committee Members: E. Fiss (Chair), P. Azarm Motamedi, B. Kaiser, N. Von 
Meyenfeldt; and Councillor S. Thompson attended the meeting via electronic 
communication facilities. Absent: P. Patkau. 

Staff: D. Niedermayer, Senior Manager, Cultural Services (Staff Liaison); and F. Costa, 
Committee Clerk, attended the meeting via electronic communication facilities. 

1. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 2:01 p.m.

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the November 17, 2021 Public Art Advisory Committee meeting agenda be
approved as circulated.

CARRIED 

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the October 20, 2021 Public Art Advisory Committee meeting minutes be
adopted as circulated.

CARRIED 

REPORTS / ITEMS 

4. C"uncil Liaison Update

CounciUor Thompson commented on the process to appoint new members to the
committee. Two members are being recommended to Council at this time, and the
application process will continue in January and February to receive more
applications.

The annual announcement of Council Liaisons for committees is on the November
22, 2021 Council agenda.

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the report regarding Council Liaison Update be received for information.

CARRIED 

NOVEMBER 17, 2021 PUBLIC ART ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES M-1
4316548v1 
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Neetu Shokar

From: Weiler, Patrick - M.P. <Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Thursday, January 13, 2022 3:02 PM
To: Weiler, Patrick - M.P.
Subject: Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Extension of loan forgiveness repayment deadline for 

CEBA & RRRF
Attachments: Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Government extends loan forgiveness repayment 

deadline for the Canada Emergency Business Account.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Good afternoon, 

Please find attached a letter from MP Patrick Weiler regarding the extension of the loan forgiveness 
repayment deadline for the Canada Emergency Business Account and Regional Relief and Recovery Fund. 

Sincerely, 
Kevin Hemmat  

Kevin Hemmat 
Office of Patrick Weiler 
Director of Communications 
West Vancouver‐Sunshine Coast‐Sea to Sky Country 
Office: 604‐913‐2660 
Cell: 604‐353‐2550 
Kevin.Hemmat.842@parl.gc.ca 

  Before printing this e-mail, think about the Environment 
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HOUSE OF COMMONS 

CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES 

CANADA 

 

Patrick Weiler  
Member of Parliament  

West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country  

 

January 13, 2022 

Dear Friends & Neighbours,  

The Canada Emergency Business Account (CEBA) program has provided interest-free, partially forgivable 
loans to nearly 900,000 small businesses and not-for-profit organizations to help them navigate the 
pandemic and remain resilient. However, the Omicron variant has delayed the recovery for businesses 
in many parts of the country. 

This week, the Honourable Chrystia Freeland, Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Finance, and the 
Honourable Mary Ng, Minister of International Trade, Export Promotion, Small Business and Economic 
Development, announced that the repayment deadline for CEBA loans to qualify for partial loan 
forgiveness is being extended from December 31, 2022, to December 31, 2023, for all eligible 
borrowers in good standing. 

This extension will support short-term economic recovery and offer greater repayment flexibility to 
small businesses and not-for-profit organizations, many of which are facing continued challenges due to 
the pandemic. Repayment on or before the new deadline of December 31, 2023, will result in loan 
forgiveness of up to a third of the value of the loans (meaning up to $20,000). 

Outstanding loans would subsequently convert to two-year term loans with interest of 5 per cent per 
annum commencing on January 1, 2024, with the loans fully due by December 31, 2025. 

The government is also announcing that the repayment deadline to qualify for partial forgiveness for 
CEBA-equivalent lending through the Regional Relief and Recovery Fund is extended to December 31, 
2023. 

If you have any questions about this announcement, please do not hesitate to reach out to our office.  

Sincerely, 

 

Patrick Weiler, MP 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 

https://www.international.gc.ca/global-affairs-affaires-mondiales/home-accueil.aspx?lang=eng
https://www.international.gc.ca/global-affairs-affaires-mondiales/home-accueil.aspx?lang=eng
https://www.ic.gc.ca/eic/site/icgc.nsf/eng/home
https://www.ic.gc.ca/eic/site/icgc.nsf/eng/home
https://www.ic.gc.ca/eic/site/icgc.nsf/eng/home
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Neetu Shokar

From: Pascal Cuk
Sent: Friday, January 14, 2022 10:27 AM
To: bc-prcomm@girlguides.ca
Cc: correspondence
Subject: RE: Guiding Lights Across BC - Feb 22 2022 
Attachments: BC Council, Girl Guides of Canada.pdf

Dear I. Lee. 

Thank you for your correspondence addressed to Mayor and Council regarding Guiding Lights Across BC (February 22, 
2022). 

While the issuance of proclamations by the District (and related actions such as illuminating District‐owned facilities) 
was discontinued many years ago, Council appreciates receiving information regarding this important topic.  

The information you provided has been posted on the District’s website. 

Thanks again, 
Pascal Cuk he / him / his 

Manager, Legislative Operations / Deputy Corporate Officer  |  District of West Vancouver 
t: 604‐925‐7049 |  westvancouver.ca 

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Sḵwx ̱wú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish Nation), səl โílwətaʔɬ (Tsleil‐Waututh 
Nation), and xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam Nation). We recognize and respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and 
waters around us since time immemorial. 

This email and any files transmitted with it are considered confidential and are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are intended. If 
you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email in error 
and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender 
immediately and delete all copies of this email and attachment(s). Thank you. 
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Isabella Lee (she/her) | BC Public Relations and Communications Adviser 
BC Council, Girl Guides of Canada 
107 - 252 W Esplanade, North Vancouver, BC V7M 0E9/ bc-prcomm@girlguides.ca/ (cell) 
I respectfully acknowledge that I live and work within the ancestral, traditional, and unceded territory 
of the Songhees, Esquimalt, and W̱ SÁNEĆ Nations. 

s. 22(1)
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From: Pascal Cuk
Sent: Friday, January 14, 2022 10:44 AM
To:
Cc: correspondence
Subject: Re: January 24th Council Meeting
Attachments:

Good morning, and thanks for your email regarding how to address Council during their January 24, 2022 meeting. 

Detailed instructions on how to join a virtual Council meeting are available on our website at 
https://westvancouver.ca/government/mayor‐council/join‐virtual‐council‐meeting‐or‐public‐hearing 

For ease of reference, I’ve copied the essentials from that page to this email (below my signature line). If you have any 
further questions regarding this process I encourage you to contact me directly anytime today or next week; I’d be 
happy to help. 

Thanks again, 
Pascal Cuk he / him / his 

Manager, Legislative Operations / Deputy Corporate Officer  |  District of West Vancouver 
t: 604‐925‐7049 |  westvancouver.ca 

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Sḵwx ̱wú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish Nation), səl โílwətaʔɬ (Tsleil‐Waututh 
Nation), and xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam Nation). We recognize and respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and 
waters around us since time immemorial. 

This email and any files transmitted with it are considered confidential and are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are intended. If 
you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email in error 
and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender 
immediately and delete all copies of this email and attachment(s). Thank you. 

From: https://westvancouver.ca/government/mayor‐council/join‐virtual‐council‐meeting‐or‐public‐hearing 

Council meetings and Public Hearings are being conducted via electronic communication 
facilities, pursuant to Council Procedure Bylaw No. 5005, 2019. Click the link below to learn 
how to participate electronically. The following electronic participation options are provided: 

To watch online please visit westvancouver.ca/council-videos. Only use this option if you do 
not wish to participate electronically. 

To participate by phone or Webex, phone Legislative Services at 604-925-7004 between 8 
a.m. and the adjournment of the meeting on the scheduled meeting/hearing date to register to
speak.

Via Telephone 

 Provide staff with your name, phone number, and a description of the item that you wish to speak
to; and

 Staff will phone you during the meeting/hearing in order to provide you with an opportunity to
address Council via telephone during that item.

Via Webex 

s. 22(1)
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Before the meeting/hearing: 

 Provide staff with your name, phone number, and a description of the item that you wish to speak 
to; 

 Visit https://westvancouver.webex.com/ to download and install the Cisco Webex Meetings app; 
and 

 Join a test meeting on Webex to check that your device is ready. 

At the scheduled meeting/hearing start time: 

 Navigate to the Council Agendas webpage. 
 Click the Webex link next to the meeting/hearing that you wish to join. 
 Enter your first name, last name, email address, and event password (westvan). The password 

field may already be filled in. 
 Click the “Join Now” button. Note: Public speakers must not "Join by Browser". Only click the 

button to "Join by Browser" if you do not plan on speaking as your video and microphone will not 
transmit. 

 
View image 

 Ensure that your audio and video devices are connected by clicking “test speaker and 
microphone”. 

 Click “Join Event” to join the meeting/hearing. Your microphone and video will be turned off 
automatically upon entry. 
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View image 

Speaking 

 When it is your turn to speak, your microphone will be unmuted and you will be given the option to 
turn on your video. Note: You must sign up to speak in advance by phoning Legislative Services at 
604-925-7004. 

 When you are done speaking, the host will mute your microphone and turn off your video. 

 






